Pigeon Post January/February 2013
True to form the New Year has bought with it some glorious settled weather and it has been great to see more boaties out and about around the island.  However we have appreciated a couple of wet periods between the good days to lessen the Fire risk on the island.  The Pateke – Brown Teal have appreciated the wetland ponds refilling and the Kiwi will have benefited from a softening of the ground for worm probing.
The islands Takahe have had a reasonably successful breeding season.  It looks like there are at least Four good sized chicks roaming around with their parents.  Added to the two chicks that were hatched in Te Anau from Mana eggs taken earlier in the season, six chicks is a pretty good result and useful boost to the national recovery effort. 

Species work on the island is reaching a busy period with a myriad of transfers occurring over the next month or two.  We recently caught 3 Takahe and a currently holding them for disease screening before they get sent down to Te Anau to lend their genetics to the captive breeding program there.
Our small population of Shore Plover are set to get a much needed boost with the transfer of 15 birds from captive breeding facilities at Pukaha – Mount Bruce and Christchurch.  Following the rat incursion a couple of years ago, the island population was reduced to only four breeding pairs and a couple of single birds for this past breeding season. So a topping up of the island population will be good.  The four breeding pairs had a number of nesting attempts and 3 chicks were fledged this season.
A second transfer of Kakariki – Yellow crowned parakeets from Mana to Boundary Stream Mainland Island in the Hawkes Bay is set to occur next month.  The first of these occurred late summer last year.  Since being first introduced to Mana in 2004, Kakariki have done so well that they can be used as a source for translocations elsewhere.
Last but by all means not least, some of our cuddly Cook Strait Giant Weta (as far as weta go they are probably the cuddliest!) will be translocated to another mainland site in the Hawkes Bay, the Cape Sanctuary.  It is wonderful to see some of these island based species making it back to mainland sites.
So with the lions share of the tree planting on the island done, on going species translocations to and from the island, monitoring and research will continue to be a focus for Mana as an island sanctuary for our National Taonga.

Ka kite,

The Islanders 
